POLTONHALL & DISTRICT COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT 7.30PM ON 11 OCTOBER 2017

Present: 
J French (Chair), F Warner, A Munro, D West, and J Aitchison

Attending
Cllrs D Milligan, D Alexander and J Lay-Douglas, J Bernard   


Mr & Mrs Cunningham  



Apologies 
S-J Reid, S Waterston, A Thomson, PCs D Lennie and J Cassidy
1.   Chair’s Remarks

1.1  Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Along with DW and FW he attended the H12 group consultancy event which had been both informative and interesting.  There had been a good mix of local residents with transport being high on the agenda.  Taylor Wimpey had advised against using the distributor road in both directions since it was not really a viable option but it was re-iterated by each workshop group that both directions were needed.   Taylor Wimpey would be pulling together all the consultation comments and the next stage public consultation would be around the end of the year.
2.   Minutes of Meeting held on 9 August 2017 and Matters Arising

2.1   Minutes were approved.  Proposed by JA and seconded by JF.
3.   Finance Report

3.1 There was no updated Statement of Accounts.

Statement of Account as at 14 June 2017

                                                                    Bank                                   Cash

B/F                                                            1107.38                                 12.74

Income: Nil

Expenditure Nil

Bank:                                                        1107.38

Cash:                                                                                                      12.74

Total cash and bank:                                1120.12

1.
4.    Secretary’s Report
4.1   S-JR had asked for clarification of a comment made in an email from Colin Beattie MSP to a Bonnyrigg resident suggesting a proposal had been put forward to Midlothian Council for a park and ride facility at Hopefield or alternatively  somewhere within the reach of those coming from Bonnyrigg, Penicuik and further afield to take buses into Edinburgh.  It was also said that the proposal included suggestions to increase the number of seats on the Border Railway at peak times and for a dedicated bus service to the train station.  Cllr DA commented that a park and ride for car users in Bonnyrigg and Penicuik would make sense and lessen traffic numbers.   Cllr DM asked where the park and ride would be situated.  Cllr DA confirmed that the suggestion of a park and ride had come from her. While she had not identified any potential sites she had hoped the proposal would be given serious consideration and said any potential site did not have to be in Bonnyrigg.  She said that with the number of new houses being built there was a need for facilities for those travelling into Edinburgh.  Cllr DM hoped that a very good bus service would be the answer to that. Cllr DA also mentioned that there was an issue of people from the Borders travelling by car to park in Penicuik as it was less expensive to drive there and then use public transport.
4.2.   S-JR was looking for support from the community council about the proposed council depot in Hopefield.  Residents were asked to complete a poll on the forum website based on the document handed out at the consultation.  The main issues of concern were the following occupiers of the site: refuse collection vehicles, HGV parking, motor transport workshops, land service vehicle storage, saltbarn and associated gritting fleet and the issues those would cause in relation to environmental health, public health, traffic congestion and road safety. There were also concerns about site access and egress, overflow of car parking, provision of facilities and flooding.  A list of all concerns was submitted in a letter to the Council.
4.3
Correspondence was received from the Community Events Committee to ask if PDCC would once again sponsor an event during Bonnyrigg & District Christmas Lights ceremonies on Saturday 2 December 2017.  It was agreed that PDCC would offer £300 to sponsor an event which would help to publicise the work of the community council.
4.4
PDCC had been invited to attend the Annual Remembrance Day Service at the War Memorial in Lasswade Park on the morning of Sunday 12 November.  FW would attend and lay a wreath on behalf of PDCC.   JF would attend, and lay a wreath, at the Remembrance Service in Polton Village in the afternoon.

4.5
Midlothian Council had produced a guide entitled Managing Events Safely setting out how to run a safe and successful event, including carrying out risk assessments and producing an event plan.  Details would be added to the PDCC website.
4.6
FW had attended the Community Council Training Day event on Saturday 7 October.  The event was well represented by community councils in Midlothian and the various sessions were very helpful.  The youth engagement session was particularly informative and discussed ways in which to encourage young people to attend their first community council meeting while the session on running your community council proved to be very useful with suggestion on how to use Facebook to publicise and inform the work of PDCC.
2.

5. Police Report
5.1
There was no police report as neither PCs were able to attend but a 2 month report would be given at the November meeting.

6. Midlothian Councillors’ Report

6.1.
Cllr DM referred to budget proposals and the budget gap in excess of £13m.  He said that the Scottish Government had to either free up the council tax or give more money to the Council.  There was a huge challenge ahead and the Council was legally obliged to bring in a balanced budget. He would be meeting with Derek Mackay MSP, Scottish Government Finance Minister, in early November to request and increase in funding.  Midlothian’s population was growing substantially and adult social care and early years needed to be invested in.
6.2     Cllr JL-D reported that some councillors had gone out with Police Scotland to the call centre at Bilston and to Dalkeith police station.  It had been shocking to see how much police time was spent dealing with mental health issues.  She had also been out with some carers to see how the process worked and attended the prize giving at Lasswade High School (LHS).

6.3
Cllr DA had also attended the LHS prize giving and the one at Burnbrae Primary.  She had visited the waste recycling plant at Millerhill and the depots at Fushiebridge and Stobhill and believed there was a need for a new state of the art depot.  There had been an open day at the Mosque in Bonnyrigg which she had attended and had also participated at the H12 consultation event. 
Date of Next Meeting
The next meeting would be held on Wednesday 8 November 2017

3.
